Vestry Meeting November 18, 2018

Present:  Sally Sturges, Sally Newton, Jackie Jones, Tim Hills, Charlie Meadows and Father Foster Mays.

Sally Newton offered the devotional to begin the meeting.  Jackie Jones will offer the devotional at the December meeting.

The Vestry did a check-in with members about what is going on in their lives.

There was no vestry meeting in October therefore there are no minutes to approve.

September minutes were reviewed and accepted.  Jackie Jones made a motion to accept and Sally Sturges seconded.  Passed unanimously. 

The treasurer’s report for September and October was passed out by Charlie Meadows.  The reports were reviewed and questions answered.

[bookmark: _GoBack]In old business, we are awaiting estimates concerning the audio/video sound system upgrade before any decisions are made.  Sally Newton and Jackie Jones brought samples of red carpet, for the replacement of the carpet in the church, as well as cost estimate.  After consulting the parishioners, a color was decided upon.  We also discussed having the wood floor under the pews cleaned before going ahead with the carpet.  Sally Newton will look into who does this in our area.  We decided on the 36 weight carpet in blaze red with a rubber edging to be ordered from Jerrico Carpet and Tile in Dewey, Ok.  We will ask Ron Seemann from Cherryvale, Ks to remove old carpet and lay the new carpet. The church blue prints have been found and will be used for the floor plan for the Disaster Preparedness Plan.  The Quitclaim Deed has been received for St. Matthews and it was decided to have Jones Reality in Sedan list the property.   There has been some interest from a potential renter for the rental house. It was suggested that the broken window be fix before renting the house.  

In new business, Father Foster presented a diagram and discussion of Faith Development in Community, Life Cycle of a Church.  Pledge letters for the congregation are being worked on now and will be mailed out soon.  It was decided that the Christmas Eve service time will be 8:00 p.m.

Father Foster shared upcoming dates.  Our next meeting will be December 16, 2018.  The meeting was concluded with the Lord’s Prayer.
	
Respectfully Submitted, 

Sally Newton
Clerk
